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Thirty-four anti-racism protesters defied Mayor Goode's ban against 
demonstrations in Southwest Philadelphia yesterday and were arrested as 
three Ku Klux Klan members looked on in the tense community. 
 
 
 Members of the Germantown chapter of the International Committee Against 
Racism and the Communist Progressive Labor Party marched four blocks in a 
cold drizzle, chanting anti-racism slogans and waving banners and  signs.The 
rally and the arrests were nonviolent and drew a modest degree of attention, 
but some white residents shouted racial insults at the marchers a racially 
mixed group, and called for them to leave the neighborhood,  where whites 
last month protested outside two homes into which blacks had moved. 
 
 
Police said later yesterday that only 12 of the 34 people arrested were 
 
 
from the Philadelphia area.  Of the rest, police said, 20 came from New York 
and two from Boston. 
 
 
As the anti-racism protesters marched, James W. Farrands and two associates 
mingled with residents of the area and handed out Ku Klux Klan literature to 
those who requested it. Farrands identified himself as Grand  Dragon of the 
Connecticut chapter of the Invisible Empire, Knights of the Ku Klux Klan. 
 
 
He said he planned to call a rally in the community some time in the near 
future, but he did not specify when or for what purpose. 
 
 
"Oh, you'll be seeing us again," he told a police officer after he and one 
of his associates were questioned by police and told to leave the area. 
Police said the three had not violated the ban or any law. 
 
 
Asked why he came here from his home in Shelton, Conn., Farrands said, "I 
guess I'm just nosy."  He said he also had represented the KKK on occasion 
in New Jersey and had been in the area "for a couple of days."  He said he 



attended the rally to see what type of demonstration INCAR conducted. 
 
 
(Farrands' group has only 15 to 20 members, FBI sources told a Connecticut 
newspaper in September.) 
 
 
Another man, who did not appear to be associated with Farrands, was seen 
briefly, wearing a pointed hood with cutouts for his eyes on the corner of 
63d Street and Elmwood Avenue, after demonstrators were arrested. 
 
 
The Rev. William Yeats, chairman of the Southwest Task Force, which was 
established by Goode to address racial tension in the area, said he had 
tried unsuccessfully to dissuade the anti-racism demonstrators from  staging 
their rally. 
 
 
CALLED 'COUNTERPRODUCTIVE' 
 
 
"This is counterproductive," said Mr. Yeats, who stood in a doorway on 
Woodland Avenue and watched the demonstrators march in a circle outside the 
G.C. Murphy Co. variety store. 
 
 
He said that city officials and the task force were making progress in 
easing the strain in the neighborhood, and that the presence of extremists 
might heighten tension. 
 
 
Indeed, before yesterday, the community had been relatively quiet since 
white residents had demonstrated outside the homes of blacks. On Nov. 20, 
about 400 whites rallied outside the home of Clarence Williams  and Marietta 
Bloxom in the 2500 block of 61st Street. The next night, about 200 whites 
gathered a few blocks away outside the home of an interracial couple, Gerald 
and Carol Fox, in the 6400 block of Buist Avenue. 
 
 
"They didn't march on my behalf," Carol Fox said yesterday at her home, 
where her husband and children watched television in a room warmed by a 
kerosene heater. "They didn't help, and now the community is all  riled up." 
 
 
Goode declared a state of emergency Nov. 22, outlawing gatherings of more 
than four people in the area between 60th Street, Elmwood Avenue, 70th 



Street and Lindbergh Boulevard.  The ban expires Friday. 
 
 
CRITICISM OF BAN 
 
 
"We don't think it's ever counterproductive" to speak out against racism, 
said Tim Sheard, a spokesman for the Germantown chapter of INCAR. He said 
the city's ban on demonstrations "is how they handle the situation  in South 
Africa." 
 
 
Sheard and about 14 other INCAR members rallied at 12:45 p.m. at 62d and 
Woodland - outside the area in which demonstrations are forbidden.  A group 
of about 20 INCAR members gathered at the same time several blocks  away in 
the vicinity of Buist Avenue, and both groups marched about 1 p.m. toward 
63d and Elmwood - inside the area in which the ban is in effect. 
 
 
Sheard's group of 15 was confronted by police in front of Prichard Memorial 
Lutheran Church, where they chanted, "Asian, Latin, black and white, smash 
racism, we must unite."  Police said 19 other INCAR members  were arrested 
about a half-block away. 
 
 
About 50 people watched in the drizzle as police arrested the demonstrators; 
smaller knots of people stood on the sidewalks as they walked into the 
neighborhood. 
 
 
'We respected the ban and they should too," said neighorhood resident Joe 
Ferroli, 22. 
 
 
Susan White, a black resident of Southwest Philadelphia, said she was happy 
to see someone speak out against racism, but disapproved of the method. 
 
 
"I don't think they have to break the law," she said. 
 
 
The 34 were charged with violating the mayor's emergency proclamation - a 
summary offense - and taken to the Police Administration Building at Eighth 
and Race Streets. 
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